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EST. 1933





EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Friday, October 25, 2013
11:30 am--1:30 pm
Oliva Child & Family Center
Members Present: Debra Shope, Committee Chair, SW Washington Assoc. for Ed. of Young Children; Margaret Selway, Vice Chair, Educational Opportunities for Children & Families; Andrew Garland-Forshee, Portland Community College; Kristin Johnson, ESD #112; Karen Peterson, WSU-Vancouver; Darcy Taylor, Department of Early Learning; Jacquelyn Keith, Vancouver Library; Ebie Mountford, Country Friends Child 
Care Center

Members Absent: Margaret Grant, Children’s Home Society of Washington; Lora Whitfield, Albina Head Start; Kristi Baker, SWCCC/ESD 112 
Clark College: Laurie Cornelius, Director, Child & Family Services; Debi Jenkins, Department Head/Division Chair Behavioral Sciences, Faculty in ECE and Psychology; Kathy Bobula, ECE Faculty/Psychology, Sarah Theberge, ECE Curriculum Lead/Faculty in ECE/Family Life; Michelle Mallory, Family Life Coordinator & Faculty; Kay Beauliere, Coordinator Early Intervention, ECE/Family Life Faculty; Miles Jackson, Dean, Social Science & Fine Arts; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
The meeting was called to order at 11:42 a.m. by Committee Chair Debra Shope and introductions were made. Two guests from the Clark College Foundation were in attendance, Vivian Cheadle Manning, the Foundation’s Director of Annual Fund & Alumni Relations, and Dr. Larry Easter, a Foundation board member. 
Dr. Easter began by telling the committee about himself. He said he taught at Clark College for 40 years and retired about 15 years ago. He said he’s a board member and also a member of the annual fund committee. He explained his enjoyment of being on the board and thought the advisory committee members might be interested in learning about what the Foundation does for Clark College. One thing that he and Vivian wanted the committee members to know is that in the United States, $291 billion was given to all charitable programs. Vivian went on to explain that of that dollar amount, only 14% went to the “education umbrella,” and just 2% went to community colleges. Vivian said that traditionally, community colleges had state funding and never had to look for other funds, however, monetary needs are greater now and the Foundation is an important vehicle to obtain funding for Clark College. She said that one of the recent priorities was to build the Oliva Learning Center. She went on to say that there is now a scholarships and Penguin Promise partnership with the local Boys and Girls Club so that when kids graduate from high school they will have a scholarship to help with college. She also said that the Foundation helped with the STEM building, and Dr. Easter created a fund for Clark faculty to help provide funds for professional development. Vivian left some pamphlets for the members and said if they would like to hear more about donating and or fund raising to contact her. 
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the October 25, 2013 meeting minutes with two corrections. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Division Chair Report
Department Head Debi Jenkins Debi Asked to go straight to New Business after Director Laurie Cornelius gave a quick report. She told the members that she submitted an application for an additional 10 FTEs. She said they currently have 23 students and they share the FTE spots. She said that enrollment has boosted statewide and Clark College’s Early Childhood Education program is one of the most highly enrolled. She told the committee it’s so nice to see students come in who would never have gone to college and it’s exciting to see students shift their goals higher and higher. Debi told the committee that Kathy Bobula is retiring at the end of this year and the ECE Department will be hiring a full time faculty member position. Debra Shope announced that Margaret Selway has retired from her place of employment but is not sure if she will stay on the committee. Debra will try and track her down so that Margaret can be invited to the next meeting where we can honor her for her commitment to the ECE program over the years. 
Work Plan
Items on the work plan were discussed as follows:
Utilize feedback from the Reggio Exhibit to inform current practices and curriculum. Instructor Sarah Theberge spoke about the Reggio event. She asked the committee if they could host an event to bridge the preschool to kindergarten teachers to Clark College and company. Kathy suggested that Clark College could plan the event but the invitation could come from the advisory committee. Debi thought maybe there should be more than one event. Sarah thought a brainstorming session to discuss ideas would be a good idea. The committee agreed. Sarah will send out an email with possible dates. 

Utilize IDI inventory to expand awareness of diversity among ECE faculty, staff and advisory members. Debi told the committee that Felisciana had sent out some emails but did not get any responses back. Debi said they will send another set of emails out and Felisciana will get the email addresses from Andreana. Debi told the committee that the email and attachments will be time sensitive so she asked the committee members to respond as soon as they can. Emails will go out this fall. 

Vision 2020. Debi told the committee that Clark College is putting together a strategic plan that will carry from 2015 to 2020. She said that the strategic plan’s main idea or goal is “student learning.” Miles added that the intent for the advisory committee is to help this program with input on things such as the ECE phase 2 building, staffing, curriculum, etc. He told the members not to limit themselves to the current budget restraints and to think of the growth and needs of the program without limitations. He asked the committee what they thought the ECE program would look like by the year 2020. He said the college is gathering information about all the needs in each program and this strategic plan is going to shape how funding and resources will be distributed throughout the college. The committee agreed to have a dedicated meeting to discuss what the ECE needs are for the Vision 2020 and strategic plan to take place in winter 2014. 
New Business 
Assessment of Program Quality: Our Yearly Assessment Plan (YAP). Ann Fillmore spoke to the committee about the Yearly Assessment Plan. She said that all Clark College programs are being assessed so that outcomes assessment data can be reported. Ann said Sarah Theberge is working with her on this project. Sarah passed around the yearly assessment form and a draft of an assignment in the Capstone class.  She said that of the five outcomes, they decided to focus on number five, Diversity Issues. They decided to do a pre and post IDI. The pretest will be done by Debi in her Reflective Practices class. This is a prerequisite for the lab. The Capstone 215 post assignment will ask the student to reflect on the plan process and retake IDI again. A random sample of the results will be taken and faculty will be able to see how students are moving forward on the IDI. This information will be transferred to YAP. The state is mandating that each certificate and degree have its own outcomes. Sarah said that ECE has outcomes for each class and she thinks that each certificate and degree will eventually need their own outcomes. Much discussion took place at this time and Laurie Cornelius said she would contact the board to clarify what exactly the state is requiring. 
Unique Education /Training Experiences: IBEST and Early Achievers. Laurie reported that they really need to promote recruitment in January. She said that IBEST leadership has been rotating and she said she’s a little concerned about this. Debra suggested more discussion on this can take place at the next meeting as well as the four other agenda items: Career Guidance and Student Placement: Discussion regarding building placement partnerships with advisory member facilities; Community Promotion of Programs: Ask the members how they are promoting ECE programs; Credibility: “What is the community’s perception of Clark College ECE program?” and Community, Business, and/or Industry Resources: Updates from the Advisory members programs. These items will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.
Next Meeting Date

Friday, February 7, 2014.  Lunch will be at 11:15 am; the meeting will begin at 11:30 a.m.

Debra adjourned the meeting at 1:40 p.m.
__________________________________________________________________________________

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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